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Chapter Director 
David Morris  

772-349-8482  
dwm8228@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 

Monthly Gathering  
Every 2nd Weds at 

Southern Pig & Cattle 
Restaurant 

2583 SE Federal 
Highway 
Stuart, FL 

Socialize 5:30 
Dinner 6:00 

Meeting 7:00 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NATIONAL 
GWRRA President 
Anita Alkire 
 
GWRRA DIRECTORS 
Jere & Sherry Goodman 
 
Presidential Assistants 
Bob & Nan Shrader 
 

DISTRICT OFFICERS 
District Director 
Bill & Cheryl Smith 
561-278-6187 
FLDD2018@gmail.com 
 
District Rider Educators 
Rick & Pam Northrup 
 
Asst District Rider ED 
Ray & Claudia Vega  
 (561) 704-7478 
 

CHAPTER TEAM 
 

FL2-O Chapter Director 
Dave Morris 
772-349-8482 
dwm8228@gmail.com 
 
Asst Chapter Directors 
Jim & Marilyn Rich 
 
Membership Enhancement 
Terry Henderson 
 
Road Captain 
John DuBose 
 
Ride Coordinators 
Barry Covard, Nancy Karnell 
 
Chapter Educators 
Barry Covard, Nancy Karnell 
 
Asst Chapter Educators 
Larry & Tammy Pounds 
 
Chapter Treasurer 
Jim Rich 
 
Chapter Webmaster 
Barry Covard 
 
Newsletter Editor 
Barb Parish 
 
Tech  
Herb “Metalflake” Jebb 
 
50/50 
Bud Parish 
 
Couple of the Year 2019 
Jim & Sondra Cuff 
 
Person of the Year 2019 
Bud Parish 
 
Spirit Team Chair 
Sandy Pisano 
 
 

 
 
  
 

WEBSITES 
 

FL2-O: www.fl2o.org 
 
 

Florida District: 
www.gwrraflorida.com 
 

 

 
Summer is here and half the year has passed by already. 
The second half of the year begins with Fireworks and 4th 
of July celebrations. Our limited activity schedule is 
reflective of the warm months of June and July.  The 
extreme heat and afternoon showers are not helping the 
few agenda items that have been posted on GroupWorks. 
 
 Seven of our Chapter members attended the Alabama 
Rally and I’m looking forward to hearing about their travel 
experience.  They took advantage of the opportunity to sell 
some “Bike Raffle” tickets while at the Rally and did very 
well.  The Rally is a great place to sell tickets to other Gold 
Wingers who want a chance to win a new Bike. 
 
The last of our snowbirds have left with the late departure 
of Tammy and Larry. If you are not a snowbird then you are 
probably traveling on your summer vacation to somewhere 
fun and even though many are vacationing, I noticed that 
when I travel up and down US 1 the traffic is still very 
heavy. 
 

***NOTICE*** 
 

Our web site is undergoing major redevelopment and the 
content is not current.  Webmaster Barry Covard was 
notified a few weeks ago that due to security reasons the 
site needed to be recreated in order to conform with 
security by mid-August.  The site will be accessible, but 
incomplete during his work. 

 
 

David Morris, Chapter Director 

   

FRIENDS FOR FUN, SAFETY, KNOWLEDGE  

 

mailto:dwm8228@gmail.com
mailto:Wcsmith161@gmail.com
mailto:dwm8228@gmail.com
http://www.fl2o.org/
http://www.gwrraflorida.com/
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ASSISTANT CHAPTER DIRECTORS 
 

JIM and MARILYN RICH 

 

ALABAMA RALLY 
by Jim Rich 

 

Alabama had a great rally at a great venue, the Lakepoint Resort State Park.  Opening night 
was a southern fried chicken dinner followed by a costume contest with a talent contest the 
following night.  As with all my trips I plan as much for the journey as I do the destination and the 
objective this trip was to avoid Interstate 75.  The turnpike, 441 and Canoe Creek got me to St. 
Cloud where I rejoined the turnpike to Wildwood, the last exit before 75.  At Wildwood route 44 
goes due west to Crystal River where Charlie’s Fish House provided a superb lunch on the 
water.  Route 19 runs all the way up the west coast to intersect route 27 into Tallahassee.  The 
Microtel on 27 just north of Tallahassee provided a nice night’s rest and was 418 miles from my 
starting point in Jupiter.  Day two took me up 27 to route 39, which runs up the east side of the 
Chattahoochee River all the way into Eufaula.  I left the Rally Saturday to head north to the 
Barber Museum, a place that has been on my bucket list.  Wing World mentioned scenic roads 
that riders coming to Wing Ding in Nashville might be interested in and one of them was the 
Talladega Scenic Byway.  Since the Byway only took me a short distance out of my way I 
decided to try it out.  It’s a 20-mile scenic ride through the mountains that reminded me very 
much of the Blue Ridge Parkway. 

The Barber Museum houses 1400 motorcycles and is the center point of a 930 acre park 
with a 2.38 mile race track.  Porsche has a driving school that uses the track (only $9,200 for a 
four-day competition driving course) and the Indy car circuit holds a race there every April.  Son 
Jeff and I spent three hours touring the five floors before heading out back to watch the 
Porsches racing around the track.  All in all, a great journey to a couple of great destinations. 
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MEC Report-Follow-up on Life Member 
Program 

 
 WRITTEN BY  

Terry Henderson, MEC 

   

 
Last March I gave you an overview of all the different types of GWRRA membership programs 
including Life Member and New Life Member designations and I also informed you that the 
requirements are changing and that GWRRA is in the process of sending out letters that will 
delineate those changes.  I encouraged you to ‘stay tuned!’  This article is a follow-up that will 
cover those changes and more! 
 
Since that article was published in the March Newsletter, new information has come to my 
attention.  I have discovered that when the Life Member program ended in 2001 there was a bit 
of a lapse and then a new program was introduced.  I had originally said that it was a ‘buy in’ 
period but now I find that it was called the Gold Member program.  It allowed those with 10 years 
of GWRRA membership already to buy the remaining years so that they could become Gold 
Members.  Gold Members had very similar benefits as Life Members including free membership.  
This program was available from about 2002/03 to 2007. 
 
In 2007 (I had originally said 2006) the New Life Member Program was introduced that continues 
today.  It contains similarities to the original Life Member program but there is a major exception.  
New Life Members pay reduced dues annually (or multi-year payments are accepted).  
Commencing on their 21st year, the New Life Member (and/or Family New Life Member) pays a 
nominal annual membership fee of only $30 per year.  All Members who complete 20 
consecutive years of paid membership in GWRRA since the original program ended in 2001, 
except those who took advantage of the Gold Program, are eligible to become New Life 
Members.  After you pay for the 20th year, you are sent a New Life Membership card and you 
receive the patches and pins associated with Life Membership as well as the monthly printed 
Wing World magazine.  Plus, you have the opportunity to purchase Rescue Plus. 
 
As promised, the GWRRA letter was recently sent to all those in the Life Member category 
informing them that the delivery of their services has changed.  The letter explained that they will 
always be Life Members but their Wing World magazine and future Gold books will come to them 
electronically.  Should they choose or want to get both in print, a $30 per year contribution is 
requested.  If they only want the Gold Book in print, $5 per book is requested.  Please know that 
this contribution is not to maintain your Life Membership. Life Members are always Life Members 
of GWRRA whereas New Life Members pay annual dues of $30/year to maintain their 
membership. 
 
Again, I want to reiterate the many benefits that all of these programs provide including reduced 
registration at Wing Ding, discounts at the GWRRA store and other opportunities.  I hope you find 
this information helpful and that it encourages you to keep on riding & enjoying the FUN, 
FRIENDSHIP, SAFETY and KNOWLEDGE we all share as members of Chapter FL2-O. 
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FROM THE BACK OF THE BIKE 
By Marilyn Rich 

 
I am like many wives who ride “two up”. We try to be helpful to our rider driver. We are 

defined as co-riders and have certain responsibilities to fulfill. Taking co-rider courses, CPR and 
First Aid classes to name a few are very helpful and boost personal confidence levels. 

When Jim and I travel on our Gold Wing we have written check lists for everything. Our 
clothing check list has everything on it from swimsuits to rain suits. We keep our pieces of clothing 
to a minimum but always include a nice outfit for dinners or tours. We go over maps in advance and 
plan our routes. Jim makes up 3 x 5 cards with our “intended” routes and I keep them handy in my 
co-rider pocket on the seat back. It is easier to refer to a card than to stop and get out a road map. 
In our bike luggage we make sure to have chargers for phones, cameras, and e-readers.  

We make sure to stay hydrated and each brings an insulated water bottle. Energy bars are 
easy to pack in the small storage pockets and within reach. Agreeing on the length of daily trips is 
important. That way the trip can be broken down into comfortable segments and no one gets overly 
tired.   

Stopping for photo opportunities is a must. Looking at photos can bring back vivid memories. 
Taking time along the way to smell the roses adds to the fun.  

 

 KD Cycle- by Bud Parish 
 

My red RoadSmith trike came from K D 
cycle located near Gadsden, Alabama, 
in beautiful rolling hills country.  Since 
this is only about three hours north of 
Eufaula, we decided to ride up there 
after the Alabama Rally to ask them to 
fix the leaky trunk.  

It took only about 10 minutes for Kerry Dodd to install a new 
rubber seal. This is a family owned business and everyone is 
very friendly. Brother Kevin Dodd manages the business and 
the office.  
 
KD Cycle sells about 250 trikes a year. At any one time they 
have about 35 to 40 on the property, but most are already 
sold. They concentrate only on RoadSmith conversions 
because of the many qualities they like about the brand.    
 
Can you believe that most of their customers complete the 
entire transaction online/by phone and KD ships the finished 
trike to your home? If you want to trade in your current bike, 
the same shipper that delivers your new trike will take your 
old bike back to Alabama for you. Easy Peezy! 
 
KD cycle is the largest RoadSmith Dealership in the 
Southeast. Kevin will be at Wing Ding in the RoadSmith 
booth. I highly recommend KD Cycle if you are thinking about 
a trike!  
 
  

 

 

 



5 

By 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

ALABAMA RALLY – JUNE 2019 
By Barb Parish 

 
The Alabama rally held in Eufaula, Alabama, was lots of fun!  Even 
though we’d been here previously three times, we found two great 
new restaurants in Eufaula. One was a Cajun restaurant where a little 
hot sauce goes on everything!   
 

 
 

Each room in the lodge has a great lake view as well as spectacular views of the sunsets over 
the lake in the evening!  The folks in Alabama are genuinely friendly and we look forward to 
seeing them at the Florida rally in March! 
 
On Saturday a craft/art show was held at the park. After shopping we enjoyed lunch from the 
food vendors.   
The talent show was really entertaining- and I won a replica of an old-fashioned tear drop 
camper which was made by one of the Assistant District Directors who is an accomplished 
wood worker.  
 
As a team we sold 14 1/2 books of raffle tickets.  Even our breakfast waitress wanted to buy 
one! Sandy Pisano and Bud Parish had a friendly bet and the wager was to buy a book of 
tickets. Enjoy the picture of Sandy coercing Bud to pay up on his bet and buy a book of tickets! 
 
 

 
 

  

 
 

 

ALABAMA RALLY By SONDRA CUFF  

Hi guys- just a few notes from the 2019 Alabama District Rally and Region A 
reunion. A great time was had by all! First, the weather – it was stinking hot! 
We stayed at the beautiful Lakepoint Resort State Park in Eufaula, Alabama. 
One of the highlights of our trip was attending a craft show in the picnic area 
of the park. They also had many food vendors. 

 After we looked around at all the interesting items, the ladies decided to go back to the lodge and 
treat the guys to a gourmet lunch of Polish sausage and hotdogs on the grill. What a fun time! Other 
great restaurants we found were the Cajun Corner at the old brick hotel and Sam’s Grill at the airport. 
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CHAPTER SAFE MILES PROGRAM 

Please remember to submit your miles 
each month at the chapter meeting on the 

“sign in sheet” or email them to Barry 
Covard the end of each month. 

barrycov@comcast.net  

Please put ‘SAFE MILES FL2-O ‘in the subject 
line. This makes it easier to identify your 

email.  

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

7/12 Marilyn Rich 
7/18 Sharon Montgomery 
7/21 Karen Goddard 
7/21 George Scholes 
7/22 Richard Maneage 
7/24 Paul Dreyfus 
7/28 Tammy Pounds 
 

 

 

 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES 
 
 

7/16 Jim & Sondra Cuff 
7/24 John & Allison Meisenbacher 

 
SUNSHINE WISHES 

TO 
 
Bud Parish (esophagus) 
Al Colussy (cataracts) 
 
 

 

GWRRA FEES DUE IN JULY: 
 

LARRY & TAMMY POUNDS 
GREG & PERCY COMSTOCK 
BARRY AND NANCY COVARD 

 
THANKS FOR PROMPT PAYMENT 

mailto:barrycov@comcast.net
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Paul and Carol Dreyfus- Alabama 
These pics were taken on a ride to the Rattlesnake Saloon. We are at the bottom of a limestone sink hole and the 
water has cut underneath and back into the cliff. Due to the steep decline to the bottom, a four-wheel drive pickup 
gives guests a ride back and forth to the top.  This place is a step back in time with outhouses, tin ceilings, and 
batwing doors.   
 
About 10 miles away is the coon dog cemetery - that is right- coon dog cemetery - - where many beloved hunting 
dogs have their resting place. Here rest some national hunting champions with marble monument to their 
achievements.  
 
Alabama does have some unique places.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
. 
 

 
Joe and Mary Parish – Ohio 

We have been snowbirds for five years visiting both Florida and Arizona in the winters and Alaska, and 
other western states in the summer months.  This spring we decided to sell our home and become RV 
“Full Timers”.  We traded our motorhome in for a 44’ 5th wheel for more space and comfort. Our plan is 
to travel from Florida and Ohio to the eastern and western states.  
 

STAYING CONNECTED 
 

NEWS FROM OUR SNOWBIRDS   
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SPIRIT TEAM 
 

Written by Sandy Pisano 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Have you had the opportunity to attend a district rally other than our very own Florida rally? 
If not, I sincerely encourage you to check out rally venues in other states. Recently, I reported on the 
South Carolina rally that Joe and I attended. It was great! The area was beautiful, the weather was 
perfect, and the rally was so much fun. 
 
Lakepoint Lodge in Eufaula, Alabama, was the site of our recent rally visit. This one was hosted by 
Alabama GWRRA chapters. It was great! The area was beautiful, the weather was almost perfect (a 
little warm), and the rally was so much fun! 
 
The destination AND the journey are truly an adventure on a Goldwing. Check out dates and locations 
of future rallies in newsletter calendars and Groupworks. Add at least one state rally to your calendar 
and enjoy the area, the weather and the fun that is shared at these events. 
 
“Think deeply, speak gently, love much, laugh aloud, work hard, give freely, and be kind.”  

 

Bob Evans Breakfast Ride - - Sunday, June 30, 2019 

Submitted by Jim Rich- Road Captain 

A total of six bikes and ten riders showed up for a good meal and good service at the Bob Evans in 
Port St. Lucie. Road Captain Jim Rich lead Greg and Percy, Bud and Barb, Barney Salzberg and tail 
gunners Dave and Terry through Port St. Lucie and out California Blvd to meet Jim and Sondra at the 
restaurant. After breakfast we crossed I-95 to Commerce Blvd and wound our way back to Becker 
Road and home. The 90-mile ride cleared the 15,000 mile mark on the Red Barron’s odometer. 
 

 

 

HAVE YOU HEARD 
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RIDER EDUCATION  
Written by Rick Northrup 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
I have observed some great things about Group riding. For example, the pre-ride safety meeting. Also, the 
leader calling out turns, issues on the road, and lane changes. Finally, the tail-gunner continuously watching 
the bikes ahead, keeping them together, clearing traffic for lane changes, etc.  All examples of excellent 
“teamwork.” 
 
On the other hand, I have been on some rides where the whole group kinda did their own thing.  No formation 
of any kind.  No leadership from the lead bike other than where the group went.  The tail-gunner was just the 
tail bike. No pre-ride safety meeting.   
  
 Having been in Rider Ed most of my GWRRA life, there is a special place in my heart for Rider Education.  
Saying all that to come to this, GWRRA has some fantastic safety training seminars for Group Riding, Team 
Riding and especially the Road Captain Course.  And guess what, they are all FREE!  Yup they don’t cost you 
a thing other than about an hour or two of your time.  Pretty cool, huh?   
 
Need one of these seminars for yourself or for your chapter?  That’s what I am here for.  Let me know and we 
can get it set up for your chapter! 
 
Ride Safe, Ride Aware, 
 
Rick Northrop 
Sr District Educator 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

A LITTLE BIT OF TECHNICAL ADVICE FROM WILLARD HACKETT 
 

I haven’t ridden over 30 miles in June.  The problem is that I left my bike in my buddy's shed for 
seven months while I went to Florida for the Winter. Although he kept my battery on a maintainer 
while I was gone, when we got out the Wing and put the battery in, it started, but did not run very 
well. (I forgot the Sea Foam).  It would not idle without the choke on and I could barely get it 
going after a stop.   I filled the tank with fresh gas and added an entire bottle of Sea Foam. After 
that it idled a stop light but still had a hard time taking off- - sputtering and not wanting to get 
going.  Next, I added double the recommended Sea Foam and it got a little better.   At 70 or 80 
mph it runs like a charm. Friday, I purchased some K100 which my buddies say is the best.   I 
plan on putting some of that in today and do a warm-up run.   I am hoping not to have a carb job 
done. 
Wish me luck. 
 
During May it rained every other day here in Maryland and I just left the bike in the 
shed.   Remember- -  put in your Sea Foam when you are leaving your baby sit for awhile. 
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JOHN DUBOSE - VIRGINIA 
 
 

STAYING CONNECTED 
 

MORE NEWS FROM OUR SNOWBIRDS 
 

  

BARRY AND NANCY COVARD- ON THE 
ROAD 

 

Finally- on our way through the north west, 
after a great time visiting Nancy’s family in 
several different states.  Currently spending 
a few days in Medora, ND at Theodore 
Roosevelt National Park where it is quite 
beautiful. Then on for a few days in Montana 
with the ultimate goal to meet RV tour group 
in Idaho on July 6 to begin our two-month 
trip to Alaska trip.  Nancy’s first ever trip to 
this area of the country.  

 
Here’s a pic of Big Sky Country! 

 

  
 

LARRY AND TAMMY POUNDS- 
NORTHEAST GEORGIA 

 

VA-K Ride to AAF Tank Museum - Danville - 
Saturday, June 15, 2019 

Virginia chapter had great weather for a ride to the AAF 
Tank Museum in Danville. We got to see two flame 
throwers- one from WWII era and one from the Vietnam 
war. Here’s a picture of John (who was a tank 
commander at Fort Knox) in front of an M 60 tank 

  

 

Tammy made it to Georgia two weeks ago 
and has been very busy making decisions 
for the house renovation. Larry arrived this 
week with SUV and loaded trailer! Of 
course, the trike was first, then other items if 
they would fit! Renovations are set to begin 
on schedule July 1. The weather is actually 
warmer here than it is in Florida with temps 
this week predicted to be around 102°!  We 
are enjoying visiting with family when we 
have time. Hope everyone is having a good 
summer! 
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Chapter Fl 2-O will have a STOP THE BLEED TRAINING Session on April 3, 2019 at 
5:45 p.m. 
Location: Martin County Fire Rescue, 800 SE Monterey Road, 2nd Floor, Stuart, Fl. 

Dessert ride after session ends.  
 
Following is a link to a map of the location. 
 
https://search.yahoo.com/local/s?addr=800%20SE%20Monterey%20Rd,%20Stuart,%2
0FL%2034994&p=Martin%20County%20Fire%20Rescue&id=199130862&fr=bpp 
 
 

It is important that you RSVP to this training session by Sunday, March 30. 

If responding on Group works click that you will be attending. Otherwise 

send your response to my email  sandy_p_33497@yahoo.com or text message 

772-215-6867. 

 

Please try to attend this important training. Thank you. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
UPCOMING CHAPTER and DISTRICT EVENTS 

AWYCS (ALWAYS WEAR YOUR CHAPTER SHIRT) 
 

CHAPTER RIDES 
Sunday, July 21, 2019 - FL2-O Breakfast Ride Keke's Breakfast Cafe https://www.kekes.com/kekes-port-st-lucie 
Lead: Road Captain Jim Rich 
Leave: 8:30 Stuart Cracker Barrel (I-95 & Kanner) 
RSVP: Jim Rich 561-748-9710 text/phone or richtrader3@gmail.com 
RSVP: GWRRA Group Works - Quick and Easy 

 
JULY GATHERING – WEDNESDAY, JULY 10 SOUTHERN PIG AND CATTLE 

 
SUMMER KICK TIRES-  Dinner at 5:30 

Come on 2 /3/ or 4 wheels 
 

PLEASE RSVP VIA GROUPWORKS  
Why should you use GroupWorks? Due to vacations etc various individuals will be handling the reservations for 
Kick Tires- - If your RSVP is on GroupWorks, any of these individuals can see it. 
 

• July 24 Applebees,10501 S US Hwy 1, PSL, 34952 

• August 28 Duffy’s, 6431 SE Federal Hwy, Stuart (south of Cove Road) 

• September 25 Bonefish Mac, 662 SE Becker Rd, PSL, 34984 
 

 
FL2-A EVENT  

July 28: Christmas in July hosted by FL2-A, (10:30 AM - 1:30 PM).  Location to be announced 
The purpose is to bring our local chapters together to help us spread some Christmas joy to deserving children at 
our Annual Santa Sleigh Ride held in December.  And let's not forget the FUN, Food and Friends we have when 
we all get together! 
 
We ask you bring an unwrapped toy per person valued $10 - $15 for a child aged 4-7 and a small covered dish or 
snack to share.  Chapter FL2-A will provide the burgers, dogs and water!   PLEASE RSVP ON GROUPWORKS 
 

STATE RALLY’S 
Mississippi Rally, Gulfport October 17-19 
Florida Rally, Altamonte Springs, March 19-21, 2020 
 

WING DING  
Wing Ding 41, Nashville, TN 

August 27—31, 2019 
 

FLORIDA DISTRICT RIDE-IN (SEE DETAILS ON GROUPWORKS) 
October 25-27 Sunrise to Sunset 

 
CHRISTMAS PARTY – SAVE THE DATE- WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 12 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://search.yahoo.com/local/s?addr=800%20SE%20Monterey%20Rd,%20Stuart,%20FL%2034994&p=Martin%20County%20Fire%20Rescue&id=199130862&fr=bpp
https://search.yahoo.com/local/s?addr=800%20SE%20Monterey%20Rd,%20Stuart,%20FL%2034994&p=Martin%20County%20Fire%20Rescue&id=199130862&fr=bpp
http://sandy_p_33497@yahoo.com/
https://www.kekes.com/kekes-port-st-lucie
mailto:richtrader3@gmail.com
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2020 FLORIDA DISTRICT RALLY 
Here is all the info you need to make hotel 

reservations and get registered for the 2020 
Florida Rally.  

Plan to be there for District and Chapter F*U*N 
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Thanks ~ 

To everyone who wrote an article for this month’s newsletter:  David Morris, Terry Henderson, Jim Rich, Marilyn 
Rich, Tammy Pounds, Paul Dreyfus, Nancy Karnell, John DuBose, Sandy Pisano, Barb Parish, Bud Parish, Joe 
Parish, Willard Hackett, and Rick Northrop.  Thanks for reading! 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gold Wing Raffle tickets are available to purchase and sell.   

• Proceeds provide FREE training for all Florida GWRRA 
members.   

• Did you know that our chapter earns $1 for every book 
($10) sold!! 

• 1st prize New Gold Wing/2nd prize $1,000/3rd prize $500 

• SELLER of winning ticket, receives a cash prize, too 

 


